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Boccia International Sports Federation 
101 New Cavendish Street 

London  
26th March 2020 

 

Dear BISFed Members, 
 
We wrote to you last week with an update on the BISFed-sanctioned boccia competitions in 2020.  
 
There is no sign yet that the global pandemic is beginning to abate – indeed in many countries it is 
getting worse very quickly. Our primary concern at this difficult time is to safeguard the wellbeing of 
athletes and BISFed’s volunteers, particularly our International Technical Officials. 
 
This communication sets out the position on all sanctioned boccia competitions for the rest of 2020. 
 

 You will know that the 2020 Olympic and Paralympic Games have been postponed until the 
summer of 2021. (No date has been set for the rescheduled Games.) 
 

 Your Board has today confirmed that all BISFed-sanctioned competitions due to take place 
in 2020 will be cancelled. The only possible exception will be the BISFed Dubai Boccia World 
Open due to take place in December. We will review the situation regarding this competition 
and will make a final decision no later than the end of June 2020. 
 

 We will work with all other Host Organising Committees with a view to rescheduling 2020 
boccia competitions into the 2021 season. This will be a complex piece of work since all 
competitions will need to fit into the new BISFed Competition System for 2021 -24, and we 
will have to work around the rescheduled Paralympic Games. We will communicate progress 
on the 2021 competition schedule as soon as possible. 
 

It is very disappointing that global events have dictated these decisions, but I am sure everyone 
understands that these are unprecedented times and that we must put personal safety first. 
 
We encourage all athletes to continue to practice in whatever ways you can; I am sure you all have 
your boccia balls nearby, and even if it is just perfecting your short game, I hope you can find some 
way to keep active. 
 
I trust that you and your families are able to stay safe. In closing, I can find no better way of expressing 
what I am sure we all feel than by quoting below Bill Gates’ thoughts on the current crisis. 
 
David Hadfield 

 
BISFed President    
 
In 2015, Bill Gates predicted that unless the world took action, a Corona Virus would emerge with 
disastrous effects. 
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Here is what he says now:  What is the Corona / Covid-19 Virus Really Teaching us? 
 
I’m a strong believer that there is a spiritual purpose behind everything that happens, whether that is 
what we perceive as being good or being bad. 
 
As I meditate upon this, I want to share with you what I feel the Corona / Covid-19 virus is really 
doing to us: 
 
1) It is reminding us that we are all equal, regardless of our culture, religion, occupation, financial 
situation or how famous we are. This disease treats us all equally, perhaps we should too. If you don’t 
believe me, just ask Tom Hanks. 
 
2) It is reminding us that we are all connected and something that affects one person has an effect on 
another. It is reminding us that the false borders that we have put up have little value as this virus 
does not need a passport. It is reminding us, by oppressing us for a short time, of those in this world 
whose whole life is spent in oppression. 
 
3) It is reminding us of how precious our health is and how we have moved to neglect it through 
eating nutrient poor manufactured food and drinking water that is contaminated with chemicals 
upon chemicals. If we don’t look after our health, we will, of course, get sick. 
 
4) It is reminding us of the shortness of life and of what is most important for us to do, which is to 
help each other, especially those who are old or sick. Our purpose is not to buy toilet roll. 
 
5) It is reminding us of how materialistic our society has become and how, when in times of difficulty, 
we remember that it’s the essentials that we need (food, water, medicine) as opposed to the luxuries 
that we sometimes unnecessarily give value to. 
 
6) It is reminding us of how important our family and home life is and how much we have neglected 
this. It is forcing us back into our houses so we can rebuild them into our home and to strengthen our 
family unit. 
 
7) It is reminding us that our true work is not our job, that is what we do, not what we were created 
to do. Our true work is to look after each other, to protect each other and to be of benefit to one 
another. 
 
8) It is reminding us to keep our egos in check. It is reminding us that no matter how great we think 
we are or how great others think we are, a virus can bring our world to a standstill. 
 
9) It is reminding us that the power of freewill is in our hands. We can choose to cooperate and help 
each other, to share, to give, to help and to support each other or we can choose to be selfish, to 
hoard, to look after only our self. Indeed, it is difficulties that bring out our true colors. 
 
10) It is reminding us that we can be patient, or we can panic. We can either understand that this 
type of situation has happened many times before in history and will pass, or we can panic and see it 
as the end of the world and, consequently, cause ourselves more harm than good. 
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11) It is reminding us that this can either be an end or a new beginning. This can be a time of 
reflection and understanding, where we learn from our mistakes, or it can be the start of a cycle 
which will continue until we finally learn the lesson we are meant to. 
 
12) It is reminding us that this Earth is sick. It is reminding us that we need to look at the rate of 
deforestation just as urgently as we look at the speed at which toilet rolls are disappearing off of 
shelves. We are sick because our home is sick.  
 
13) It is reminding us that after every difficulty, there is always ease. Life is cyclical, and this is just a 
phase in this great cycle. We do not need to panic; this too shall pass. 
 
14) Whereas many see the Corona / Covid-19 virus as a great disaster, I prefer to see it as a *great 
corrector* 
 
It is sent to remind us of the important lessons that we seem to have forgotten and it is up to us if we 
will learn them or not. 
 


